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			This newsletter - sent on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays - contains important information and resources to support community pharmacies across England.







		




			In this update: New Pharmacy Minister announced; NHS App to include EPS items; Pharmacist Development Needs Survey.







		




			New Pharmacy Minister Appointed
Dame Andrea Leadsom MP has been appointed as the new minister with responsibility for pharmacy in the Department for Health & Social Care (DHSC). She takes over the position of Parliamentary Under Secretary of State for Patient Safety and Primary Care from Neil O’Brien MP.

Dame Andrea will have a wide-ranging portfolio including responsibility for primary care, community health, public health and maternity care.

In response to this news today our CEO Janet Morrison shared the following statement.









		[image: ]




		Read more 




		




			Patients to see EPS information within the NHS App
In a new feature for the NHS App, patients will be able to view their EPS prescribed items. The app will show the items prescribed, the prescription type (repeat or one-off) and who the prescriber is.

NHS England successfully piloted this new feature with four GP practices in a West Yorkshire primary care network last month, working closely with nearby pharmacies and the Local Pharmaceutical Committee (LPC). National rollout of this functionality will happen by year-end.  

Further information in the form of FAQs is available in our article.
Find out more 









		




			National Advanced Pharmacist Development Needs Assessment
The Royal Pharmaceutical Society (RPS) and education commissioning bodies across Great Britain are jointly conducting a study to gauge the advanced-level practice needs of UK pharmacists against the RPS Core Advanced Curriculum. 

They're exploring if participant characteristics are linked to these needs. Responses to this survey will inform discussions on advancing practice. If you're a pharmacist registered with the General Pharmaceutical Council or Pharmaceutical Society of Northern Ireland in the UK, you are invited to respond to the survey. The survey closes Wednesday 6th December 2023.

Find out more
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We welcome the new Minister to her role, and we look forward to
meeting with her at the earliest opportunity. We will work quickly to
ensure that Dame Andrea is fully briefed on the ongoing immense
pressures facing community pharmacy teams, as well as their
potential to play a greater role in the nation’s biggest healthcare
challenges, given the right funding and capacity.

We are delighted that one of the first things to cross her desk from
a pharmacy perspective is likely to be the significant new
investment in Pharmacy First, recognising the incredible role
pharmacies play in providing accessible health advice and support.

Janet Morrison
CEO of Community Pharmacy England
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